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(4) The prisoner under sentence of
death shall be committed to the cus-
tody of the Attorney General or his au-
thorized representative for appropriate
detention pending execution of the sen-
tence.

(b) The attorney for the government
shall append to the proposed Judgment
and Order a Return by which the des-
ignated United States Marshal may in-
form the court that the sentence of
death has been executed.

§ 26.3 Date, time, place, and method of
execution.

(a) Except to the extent a court or-
ders otherwise, a sentence of death
shall be executed:

(1) On a date and at a time des-
ignated by the Director of the Federal
Bureau of Prisons, which date shall be
no sooner than 60 days from the entry
of the judgment of death. If the date
designated for execution passes by rea-
son of a stay of execution, then a new
date shall be designated promptly by
the Director of the Federal Bureau of
Prisons when the stay is lifted;

(2) At a federal penal or correctional
institution designated by the Director
of the Federal Bureau of Prisons;

(3) By a United States Marshal des-
ignated by the Director of the United
States Marshals Service, assisted by
additional personnel selected by the
Marshal and the Warden of the des-
ignated institution and acting at the
direction of the Marshal; and

(4) By intravenous injection of a le-
thal substance or substances in a quan-
tity sufficient to cause death, such sub-
stance or substances to be determined
by the Director of the Federal Bureau
of Prisons and to be administered by
qualified personnel selected by the
Warden and acting at the direction of
the Marshal.

(b) Unless the President interposes,
the United States Marshal shall not
stay execution of the sentence on the
basis that the prisoner has filed a peti-
tion for executive clemency.

§ 26.4 Other execution procedures.
Except to the extent a court orders

otherwise:
(a) The Warden of the designated in-

stitution shall notify the prisoner
under sentence of death of the date des-

ignated for execution at least 20 days
in advance, except when the date fol-
lows a postponement of fewer than 20
days of a previously scheduled and no-
ticed date of execution, in which case
the Warden shall notify the prisoner as
soon as possible.

(b) Beginning seven days before the
designated date of execution, the pris-
oner shall have access only to his spir-
itual advisers (not to exceed two), his
defense attorneys, members of his fam-
ily, and the officers and employees of
the institution. Upon approval of the
Director of the Federal Bureau of Pris-
ons, the Warden may grant access to
such other proper persons as the pris-
oner may request.

(c) In addition to the Marshal and
Warden, the following persons shall be
present at the execution:

(1) Necessary personnel selected by
the Marshal and Warden;

(2) Those attorneys of the Depart-
ment of Justice whom the Deputy At-
torney General determines are nec-
essary;

(3) Not more than the following num-
bers of person selected by the prisoner:

(i) One spiritual adviser;
(ii) Two defense attorneys; and
(iii) Three adult friends or relatives;

and
(4) Not more than the following num-

bers of persons selected by the Warden:
(i) Eight citizens; and
(ii) Ten representatives of the press.
(d) No other person shall be present

at the execution, unless leave for such
person’s presence is granted by the Di-
rector of the Federal Bureau of Pris-
ons. No person younger than 18 years of
age shall witness the execution.

(e) The Warden should notify those
individuals described in paragraph (c)
of this section as soon as practicable
before the designated time of execu-
tion.

(f) No photographic or other visual or
audio recording of the execution shall
be permitted.

(g) After the execution has been car-
ried out, qualified personnel selected
by the Warden shall conduct an exam-
ination of the body of the prisoner to
determine that death has occurred and
shall inform the Marshal and Warden
of his determination. Upon notification
of prisoner’s death, the Marshal shall
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